
Submission for Eastern Creek REP Throughput Increase

This submission is an objection to the Bingo REP Throughput Increase. The Negative
impacts of this development are unacceptable.

The Bingo landfill has been exposing families to horrendous odours for years and there is
no way they should be allowed to expand the limit to receive an additional 950,000 tonnes.

In 2021 our group discovered via GIPA that Bingo accepted and landfilled toxic medical
incinerator ash in 2018 from the Cleanaway Medical Incinerator at Silverwater. Please find
this information attached. This was in breach of their EPA licence. The fact Bingo is using a
flare to burn off gas in the landfill is cause for concern. This could spread dioxins
everywhere. This was kept a secret from the community and we still don’t know if the toxic
ash is sitting in the landfill like an environmental ticking time bomb. The WHO states
“Dioxins are highly toxic and can cause reproductive and developmental problems, damage
the immune system, interfere with hormones and also cause cancer”. This proves Bingo
has no concern for the community at all; there is no way they should be allowed to extend.

http://www.energyjustice.net/files/lfg/LFG-caponi.pdf
http://www.energyjustice.net/files/lfg/LFG-caponi.pdf


The EIS does not give a true indication of the overpowering stench suffered by the
community over the past years. It falsely states the flare was effective in controlling odour
issues in 2021. There have been hundreds of complaints from the community and the smell
continues to be a major problem. There is no way this would be acceptable anywhere else
in Sydney.

The community consultation on this project is non-existent. Families surrounding Bingo
landfill have been treated terribly by Bingo. Bingo initially denied the smell complaints even
though there were hundreds. Our community does not trust Bingo to do the right thing, as
confirmed by their past behaviour.

Bingo is being prosecuted by the EPA for unlawful release of odours, so why is this
application even being considered? This company has a history of operating outside the law
and can’t be trusted to do the right thing by the surrounding community. How can the
Department Of Planning, in their right mind even consider this application?

Please consider the community living around the Bingo landfill site and do not approve this
application.


